## Maine Transportation Safety Coalition

P.O. Box 818 Augusta, Maine 04333-0818

## Visit us at www.themtsc.org



Brian Lawrence Chair

Federal Highway Administration

James Tanner Interim Vice Chair

Maine Bureau of Highway Safety

Katharyn Zwicker Secretary

Maine Department of Health and Human Services

Michelle Ward Treasurer

Maine Bureau of Highway Safety

**Harvey Boatman** 

HCB Consulting and Training Services

Paul Logozzo NHTSA – Region 1

Patty Morneault Maine Bureau of Motor Vehicles

Duane Brunell

Maine Department of Transportation

**Steven Greeley** 

Maine Bureau of Labor Standards

**Tom Harvey** 

AARP Driver Safety

**Patrick Moody** 

AAA of Northern New England

**Greg Stone** 

Maine Turnpike Authority

**David Leavitt** 

Maine Association for Pupil Transportation

Alan Vitcavage

Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration April 26, 2013

Fred Hirsch Maine Operation Lifesaver, Inc. 69 13<sup>th</sup> Street Bangor, ME 04401

Dear Mr. Hirsch:

In recognition of your work to address rail safety through your efforts with passenger rail service in Maine, the Maine Transportation Safety Coalition (MTSC), a broad-based group of transportation safety advocates, is pleased to recognize you with MTSC's Traffic Safety Champion Award. As Chair of the MTSC, I am pleased to share this news and thrilled to be first to congratulate you.

You are invited to be recognized during the MTSC's Annual meeting on Thursday, June 6<sup>th</sup> at the Hilton Garden Inn, 5 Park Street, Freeport. Please feel free to invite two guests to share in this celebration and join us for lunch. The agenda is attached.

## Other MTSC Award Recipients include:

<u>Traffic Safety Champions</u>: Chief Robert MacKenzie, Kennebunk Police; Greg Costello, Maine Department of Transportation and Emile Poulin, OIT/Department of Public Safety

<u>MTSC Member of the Year</u>:Michelle Ward, Maine Bureau of Highway Safety

Special Achievement: Dori Jones, India Ink

Thank you for your time and dedication to keep Maine citizens safe as they travel throughout the Pine Tree State. I hope you are able to join us.

Warmest Regards,

Brian Lawrence, Chair

Bun K. Laun